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Dear Brethren:
Greetings in the name of Jesus!

It is my desire that all our Elders will grow intellectually as they grow spiritually.  As part of our Continuing Education Programme for All Elders (currently serving or was an Elder) to be better prepared for service, the Ministerial Department is repeating the GC Level 1 Certification Course for Elders who did not have the opportunity to do this Course before.
Attached to this letter are the fifteen (15) Modules for the GC Level 1 Certification Course.  You are required to answer all the questions.  Upon completion of the fifteen modules you will submit to the Ministerial Department ALL completed answer sheets along with a type-written one-page document stating how you benefited from doing the course.  

Lessons 1 – 4 are based on the Elder’s Handbook.  The notes for Lesson 9 are based on the Church Manual.  There are no Handout Questions for Lesson 9.

THE GC LEVEL 1 CERTIFICATION PROGRAMME IS ONLY FOR ELDERS.

Thank you for your cooperation and prompt attention to this correspondence.

Your Servant in Christ

Owen E. Jack
Owen E. Jack

Ministerial Secretary
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In order for the Ministerial/Religious Liberty Department to function more efficiently, we have in the past requested that a direct telephone line be made available. The situation is further exacerbated since we are attempting to go paper less.  We are loosing contact with our pastors and with the church membership.  It is very disturbing to see information sent weeks in advance are not reaching the churches.  The most efficient and effective means of reaching, reminding and reinforcing information is via the telephone.  To contact our ministers via the switch board is a very tedious frustrating and de-motivating experience.  It is counter productive.





I am therefore requesting the following:





Greater study and discussion be given to the new system via


e-mail so as to improve its efficiency.





That some consideration be given to the black and white (paper)


Communication.





	©	That a direct line be made available to the Ministerial Department


		or some other efficient means of communicating directly with


		our Pastors, Religious Educators and Elders of our Conference.





Thank you and hope that you will give this matter your urgent attention.














Peter Morris


Ministerial/Religious Liberty Director
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